

## Republic of the Philippines Department of Education Region IX, Zambounga Peninsula



## SCHOOLS DIVISION OF ZAMBOANGA DEL NORTE

Division Memorandum No. 217, s. 2020

To: Public Schools District Supervisors

> School Heads PTA Presidents All Others Concerned

From: MA. LIZA/R TABILON EdD. CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent

Subject: School Orientation on the Basic Education Learning Continuity Plan

and the Roles of Parents, PTA Officers and BLGU Officials in the

midst of COVID-19

Date: August 13, 2020

- The Schools Division of Zamboanga del Norte, through the Social Mobilization and Networking (SMN) Unit, conducted a virtual Orientation on the Basic Education Learning Continuity Plan (BE-LCP) and the Roles of Parents, PTA Officers and Local Officials in the midst of COVID-19 last August 12, 2020, 9:00AM - 12:00PM. District PTA federation presidents, district supervisors, SB education committee chairpersons, and the local chief executives of the 25 municipalities participated in the orientation. It provided the stakeholders a clear understanding of the BE-LCP and now they may provide support to better prepare for the opening of classes on August 24, 2020, for School Year 2020-2021.
- Following the positive feedback from the stakeholders, and in the furtherance of the D.O. No. 053, s. 2020 Joint Implementing Guidelines on the 2020 Brigada Eskwela and Oplan Balik Eskwela Relative to the COVID-19 Situation, the schools division hereby directs all district supervisors to lead the conduct of the said activity in the different schools in their respective districts not later than August 21, 2020. For monitoring purposes, submit to the SMN thru email znsocmob@gmail.com the schedule/s and program of the school orientation on or before August 16, 2020.
- The district supervisors, in consultation with the school heads, may conduct the 3. orientation on face-to-face without compromising the health standards, guidelines and protocols set by the DOH and IATF for COVID-19 mitigation. Close coordination with the local RHU is strongly recommended.
- For inquiries, please contact Jessie E. Elacan thru mobile number 0908 875 9854. 4
- 5. For compliance and widest dissemination.

/EE/SchoolDrientationBELCPParenti/PTABLGUORiciats/SGOD-SMN/DAXXS-2020/08132020





